Number: PL-197
Date: November 29, 1999
From: North American Numbering Plan Administration (NANPA)

Subject: Assignment of NPA Codes 866 and 855 for Toll-Free Service

At the direction of the Industry Numbering Committee, NANPA hereby assigns NPA
codes 866 and 855 for toll-free service, supplementing 800, 888, and 877.

Although final in-service dates for these codes have not yet been approved, the industry

has recommended dates in early April, 2000.

Ron Conners
North American Numbering Plan Administration



